

HECTOR FAMILY MISSIONARIES TO GUATEMALA

Thomas, Elizabeth, Charles, and Oliver

December 8, 2022

Dear Pastors, Supporting Churches and Praying Friends,

The month of November and December has been and will be busy months for us. We are so thankful for this and we wanted to send the update letter a little early. In November, we were in North Carolina and Illinois. Unfortunately, due to sickness we had to reschedule a couple of meetings to the beginning of next year. In December, Lord willing, we will be in Illinois, Georgia, Florida, Tennessee and Iowa.

We are so thankful to announce that as of December 7th we are at about 85% promised support. We want you to know how thankful we are for your faithful prayers and financial support. It is because of your faithful giving that we are able to be as far along as we are. We also have been saving specifically for a start up fund which would include: plane tickets, furniture, appliances, vehicle, etc. We would ask that you would pray with us about this and that God would allow us to raise up enough money to provide for all of the needed expenses.

I also wanted to give a recap of the year. This year we have been in 13 states and over 60 churches (many of which were mission's conferences). This year I have also had the privilege to the share the gospel over 80 times and have been able to lead several people to Christ. We also had the privilege to sign up a couple of teenage girls to be baptized at our home church. Before the year is done, I will reach my goal of reading my Bible four times this year as well as nine other books. Our prayer is that God would allow us to lead more to Christ before the year is done.

Our sons are growing like crazy and are finally over their sicknesses. I am so thankful for modern medicine, especially antibiotics that helped them greatly. I have had several ask about Charles's iron level, and I wanted to say thank you to all who have asked because that shows me you have been praying for him. His next check up will be in January where they will draw his blood and then we will know more.

Thank you for your prayers, and for your love for the Lord, and toward us. We pray that God will continue to bless you and that you will have a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.

In the Service of King Jesus,

Thomas Hector Jr. Psalms 126: 5-6